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REPORT OF Director of Park Direction and Planning  
 
 
SUBJECT:  The Call for Evidence  
‘Towards a Welsh Planning Act:  Ensuring the Planning System Delivers’ 
 
Purpose of Report 
 
To request Members authorise a response to the Welsh Government’s Questionnaire 
on the above subject.  [Appendix One is the Questionnaire, Appendix Two – 
Background Information]. 
 
Introduction 
 
This is a consultation request with a deadline for a response of 3 February 2011. 
 
In October 2011, the Welsh Government commissioned an Independent Review of 
the Planning System in Wales and set up a Group to do this.  This review is to 
consider options on how to deliver the planning system in the future.  This review 
work will lead to a report which will form part of the evidence base for a Welsh 
Planning Bill. 
 
The Planning Bill will reconsider roles and responsibilities including that of the Welsh 
Government, Local Authorities and consultees eg the Environment Agency, 
Community Councils etc. 
 
To be clear, this review is not about looking at the content of planning policy – but the 
wider context of the Planning system. 
 
The Group has set out 23 questions it wishes to answer, and the answers will be 
‘evidence’.  The Group is looking to find out how players in the existing planning 
system consider it and how it could be improved for the future. 
 
The PCNPA is a key player in the planning system acting as a Planning Authority, 
setting policy through its Local Development Plan and dealing with Development 
Management too.  It is considered by officers that as an Authority we have a 
worthwhile contribution to make to this review. 
 
It is proposed that PCNPA puts forward its own response to the questionnaire – see 
Appendix 2 which contains a draft of possible answers , but also contributes to a  
‘Three Parks’ response.  (This work is being undertaken by Snowdonia).  Your 
officers have also been involved in preparing a response for the Planning Officers’ 
Society Wales (POSW). 
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Main points 
 
Officers consider that generally the planning systems (plans and management) work 
in the main effectively.  The Development Plans process is relatively new and 
therefore officers would suggest that there needs to be a period of assimilation and 
any major overhaul of this system would be counterproductive.     
 
The Development Management system is perceived as being unwieldy and therefore 
there are suggestions for improvement to this service – namely the reduction in the 
need for numerous or duplicate consents (which sit alongside planning) in an attempt 
to speed up the process and provide clarity for users. 
 
Question 6 regarding scoring for transparency, accessibility, timeliness and 
democratic accountability have been left blank for your consideration and scoring at 
the meeting. (1 – low, 10 – high). 
 
Recommendation 
 
That the attached questionnaire responses are agreed and submitted to the 
Welsh Government as the PCNPA response to the ‘Call for Evidence’ 
 
Background Documents 
 
Planning Policy Wales Edition Four – extract at Appendix 2 
Wales Spatial Plan 
 
(For further information, please contact Jane Gibson) 
 
Author: Jane Gibson 
Consultees: Aled Sturkey (Snowdonia), Chris Morgan (Brecon Beacons), Tegryn 
Jones, Martina Dunne, Vicki Hirst 
 
Appendix One – Draft Questionnaire return 
Appendix Two – Extract from Planning Policy Wales Edition Four – Chapter 4 
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